
Village of Youngstown Agenda – September 14, 2017 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Public 
 
Police 
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Building Inspector 
 
Engineer 
 
Grant Writer 
 
Attorney 
 
Minutes from the August 17, 2017 meeting 
 
Correspondence 
 
1.  Gross receipt tax received for the month of July 2017 in the amount of $95.56. 
 Sales Tax received for the month of July 2017 in the amount of $32,569.13, down 
$1,255.51 from same period last year. 
Received payment from State Comptroller’s Office/Town of Porter our portion of 
fines collected for the month of July (split with State) received in the amount of 
$425.00. 
 
Agenda 
 
1.  Abstract of Audited Vouchers for period August 18, 2017 – September 14, 
2017: General - $108,955.51, Water - $3,871.12, Sewer - $23,644.83 and Trust 
Agency - $450.00. 
 
 



2.  Request from Victoria Quarantillo to put a railing on the walkway coming from 
the road to her salon. She states that she has a lot of elderly people who have 
almost slipped because of the slight incline. She states that this is a safety issue 
for the Village. 
 
3.  Board approval for the Deputy Clerk Treasurer and Deputy Clerk to attend the 
Niagara County Municipal Clerk’s Association Meeting on Thursday, September 
21, 2017 to be held at the City of Lockport Council Chambers. 
 
4.  Request from Riverview Fitness to hold Silver Sneaker Classes in the Cora 
Gushee Room on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday’s from 10:00 a.m. – 
11:00 a.m. through the end of the year. 
 
5.  Notice from Thyssenkrupp stating that last year when they put in a new 
electronic door edge on the elevator the other elevator on the first floor has to be 
done also in order to bring it up to code. At that time because of the cost we 
agreed to have the other electronic door edge done this fiscal year. Should we set 
up a date for them to come and do this work? 
 
6.  Nancy Milliron, Sales Rep. from Key Bank sent an updated quote for the new 
Snowplow Truck. Do we want to go with the 5 year term or the 7 year term? 
 
7.  On our BAN Loan we have $85,686.57 left that we did not use for the Water 
Line Project. Since we have to make a payment before September 30th, 2017 
should we include this amount in the payment? 
 
8.  Board approval to have the rugs cleaned in the Village Center – upstairs and 
downstairs where ever there are rugs – with the total cost being $1,165.00. 
Superintendent Muller stated that Carpet Care has an opening in their schedule 
for this Saturday, September 16th. 
 
9.  The next Village Board Meeting will be September 28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  
The Village Board will be holding a Work Session this evening following the 
regular Board Meeting and following the Work Session the Village Board will go 
into Executive Session for Personnel and Litigation Matters. 
 
Old Business 



 
New Business 
 
Reports 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


